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Lynne Baldwin

From: Emma Harrison

Sent: 26 September 2023 13:56

To: Laura Bell

Cc: DC Support; Joyce Christie; Design Conservation

Subject: Conservation consultation response 23/02276/SCOP

Dear Laura

Thank you for consulting the conservation team on the Request for an Environmental Impact Assessment 
(EIA) Scoping Opinion for the development proposals at Stratfield Brake Motorcycle Track, Oxford Road, 
Kidlington.

It is agreed that the designated heritage assets identified in terms of built heritage should be scoped into 
the Environmental Statement. It is also agreed that these assets lie within the wider area surrounding the 
site and there are no Heritage Assets within the site itself. 

With regard to non-designated heritage assets, it is also agreed that there are no non-designated heritage 
assets identified within the site. The approach to identifying non-designated heritage assets through the 
consultation process is agreed with.

The assessment of archaeology and landscape is deferred to the relevant consultees. 

Overall, the methodology and approach to assessment is agreed with. 

I hope this is of assistance to you.

Kind Regards

Emma Harrison
Senior Conservation Officer
Planning Policy and Conservation 
Communities Directorate
Cherwell District Council
Direct Dial: 01295 221846
emma.harrison@cherwell-DC.gov.uk
www.cherwell.gov.uk
Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil
Follow us on Twitter@Cherwellcouncil

Planning and Development services can be contacted as follows: Development Management -
planning@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Building Control - building.control@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Planning Policy -
planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk; Conservation - design.conservation@cherwell-dc.gov.uk. For the 
latest information on Planning and Development please visit www.cherwell.gov.uk.


